
PRESIDENT BUTLER ATTENDS JOINT SAR AND SOCIETY OF WAR OF 1812 WREATH
LAYING EVENT IN CHESAPEAKE, VIRGINIA, APRIL 12, 2025

Current president of the Society of the War of 1812 in the Commonwealth of Virginia, Stuart
Butler, joined several SAR chapters to lay wreaths in honor of two Revolutionary War
soldiers, Private John Smith and William Woodard, and two War of 1812 veterans, Maj.
Mitchell Smith and Capt. Peter Land. The site was the Smith cemetery located on the
Fentress Auxiliary Naval Field in Chesapeake, Virginia. Over forty individuals from the Great
Bridge Chapter, Richmond Chapter, Norfolk SAR chapters attended the event, as well as
members of the Chesapeake, Constantia, Great Bridge, DAR, and Olde Cannonball Society,
CAR. Also attending and helping during the ceremonies, was Scout Troop 5259, under
supervision of Dr. Mark Jumper. Photos and the details of the ceremony are described in the
program entered below for further information about the event. Also present was Kenneth
Hawkins, representing Order of Founders and Patriots of America, and also a member of the
Virginia Society of the War of 1812. Don Ferguson (Capt. USN-Ret), president, Great Bridge
Chapter, served as MC. Photos are from the Great Bridge Facebook page, and Stuart Butler.





President Butler describes the War of 1812 service of the two veterans and a brief history
of the two families in the area.



Dr. Patrick Hannum of Norfolk Chapter providing accounts of the Revolutionary War
service of the two veterans.



Wreaths on display at the Event

Tombstones L to R: Capt. Peter Land and Maj. Mitchell Smith


